Sent: 23 May 2018 19:26
To: Planning <Planning@camden.gov.uk>
Subject: Planning application 2018/1470/P

Dear Sirs
| wish to register an objection to the above planning application.
Personal Reasons

| am very elderly and have very limited mobility. The garage in question forms a party wall with the
outside facing wall of my living room. This wall houses my TV and radio connections and other
electrical plus fittings. The fibre optic TV cable is also housed there. | spend a great part of my day
in this room and have no wish to spend my remaining days on the other side of a wall which is an
integral part of a building site.

General Reasons

The proposed development would be aesthetically displeasing. | believe a matching brick would not
be available. It could also set an unwelcome precedent for owners of the other garages in the Close

The garage in question is located on a very dangerous corner which is the only public vehicular
access to Chester Close South.
The road is also used by a lot of pedestrians including families with small children and the elderly.

The only service currently available in the garage premises is for electric light, and conversion of the
premises into a residential building will mean laying cables and infrastructure for mains electricity
water, sewage, gas etc and the disruption that will bring will not only be inconvenient but also
dangerous for the reasons referred to above.

The Lessee of the garage lives in a large 5 storey house in Chester Terrace, which appears to be
sparsely occupied and all in all there appears to be nothing to recommend this apart from it being an

added feature in an Estate Agents sales brochure.

Yours faithfully

Mrs Elizabeth G Watson
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